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Dramatic devices help educators 
see selves beneath the facades 

Roberta Nobleman presents the "mother figure" from her play "Blessed: Mary, the Mother of God' 
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By Lee Strong 

R oberta Nobleman believes educa
tion is a process of shared discov

ery, and that an important part of the 
process is discovering oneself. 

Consequently, the actress, storyteller, 
teacher and self-described spiritual pil
grim said teaching is not just "shoving 
knowledge down students' throats. 

"If you take Jesus as a role model, he 
didn't teach like that," Nobleman ex
plained. "He'd ask people, What do you 
think?' He'd tell a story like the story of 
the good Samaritan and ask 'Which man 
showed him kindness? He wanted his au
dience to supply the answer themselves!' 

Nobleman follows the same method of 
teaching in her performances, workshops 
and classes. "I don't think anybody 
teaches anybody anything!' she explained. 
"It's a matter of one beggar showing an
other bread!' 

Nobleman presented a series of talks 
and workshops employing dramatic tech
niques to focus on scriptural themes for 
the Spirituality Institute held at Colgate 
Rochester Divinity School July 18-22. She 
also performed her one-woman play, 
"Blessed: Mary, the Mother of God!' on 
Tuesday, July 19. In the play, which exa
mines Mary as a woman who faced both 
joy and suffering, the actress uses music, 
mime and a variety of props, including a 
kite, a may pole and a series of masks. 

The following' day, during one of the 
workshops for church professionals, 
Nobleman discussed the performance 
with participants in the institute, which 
was jointly sponsored by Colgate Roch
ester Divinity School, St. Bernard's Insti
tute and the diocesan Office of 
Continuing Education. She focused the 
talk on the devices she uses in the play, 
particularly the masks. 

All people wear masks, some good, 
some bad, Nobleman said, emphasizing 
that it is important for people to be aware 
that they are wearing masks and what 
those masks represent. 

In her performances and in her work
shops, Nobleman, who teaches in the edu
cation department at Kean College in New 
Jersey, uses masks because they can "put 
us in touch with a part of ourselves that 
we've suppressed or forgotten or covered 
up!' Those hidden parts are often the dar
ker sides of life — the guilts, the fears, the 
pain. Rather than avqiding the darkside, 
however, "the most whole, complete per
son learns to integrate the dark side of-Jife 
with the lighter moments and to embrace 
the darkness too!' she noted. Before one 
can become whole, he must be willing to 
look at the masks he wears and become 
self-aware. 

Wearing masks without self-awareness 
can help to create a false self, which can 
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